Board of Cosmetologists

Minutes
 
  _December 2, 2013  

A meeting of the State Board of Cosmetologists was held on Monday, December 2, 2013, in the 2nd floor conference room, Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation Building, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.

The following members were in attendance:

Ms. Clairee Britt-Cockrum, Chairman, Industry Member

Ms. Christina Roberts, Vice Chairman, Consumer Member

Mr. Phillip Mazza, Industry Member

Ms. Carmel Owens, Industry Member

Ms. Maxine Sisserman, School Owner Member

Ms. Lisa Lane-Treadwell, Industry Member

Not in attendance:

Also in attendance:

Mr. Brian Logan, Assistant Executive Director

Mr. Eric London, Assistant Attorney General

Meeting called to order

The meeting was called to order at 10:10 AM by Ms. Britt-Cockrum.

Approval of Agenda
A motion was made to approve the agenda; and the Board unanimously approved the motion.
Minutes

A motion was made to approve the meeting minutes for the November 4, 2013 Board meeting; and the Board unanimously approved the motion.
A motion was made to approve the Executive Session meeting minutes of the November 4, 2013 Board meeting; and the Board voted unanimously on the motion.
Introduction of New Board Member

The Board introduced Ms. Lisa Lane-Treadwell, as a new Industry Member. The Board thanked Ms. Lane-Treadwell for volunteering her service to the Board.
Executive Session 
A motion was made to go into Executive Session at 10:15 AM, to seek legal advice in regard to testing procedures with the testing company, Prometric, and the Board voted unanimously to approve the motion. 
A motion was made to come out of Executive Session at 11:35 AM, and the Board voted unanimously to approve the motion. 

New Business

Formal Hearing – COSM140038 – Tayfun Cavusoglu
A formal hearing was held for Mr. Tayfun Cavusoglu, complaint number COSM140038. The complaint alleged that the Respondent, Mr. Tayfun Cavusoglu, failed to disclose a previous conviction upon renewing his cosmetologist’s license. The Respondent appeared in absence of an attorney and waived his right thereto. Assistant Attorney Hope Sachs was the Presenter of Evidence. After taking testimony and evidence, and after conducting its deliberations, the Board concluded that the Respondent had violated the statutory provisions as alleged. Accordingly, the Board ordered that the Respondent’s license be revoked and that the respondent would be eligible to reapply for licensure in 6 months.

Informal Conference –Nails Plus  

An informal conference was held in regard to a violation cited by a Board Inspector against an apprentice and his sponsor, who is also the owner of the salon listed as Nails Plus. The violations alleged that the apprentice was providing services on the day of inspection on an expired apprentice nail technician’s permit. After the apprentice and his sponsor explained the reason why he did not renew the license to the Board’s satisfaction, the Board directed the apprentice and the sponsor to attend the next mandatory apprentice orientation before the apprentice may restart his apprentice training.
Elise Kubo- Request Waiver of the Examination Requirement
Ms. Elise Kubo, a licensed cosmetologist in the State of Washington, petitioned the Board for a waiver of the examination requirement. After the Board reviewed Ms. Kubo documentation, a motion was made to accept the credentials Ms. Kubo had submitted and grant her the waiver of the examination requirement.

Mary Usilton- Request Waiver of Examination

Ms. Mary Usilton, a senior cosmetologist, petitioned the Board to reinstate her license which had expired in January of 2008. Noting that Ms. Usilton’s senior cosmetologists license had expired for more than five years, the Board concluded that it has no discretion in waiving the statutory requirements (BOP Art., §5-312(b)).
Old Business
Monthly Regulation Update

Assistant Executive Director Brian Logan advised the Board that there have been no updates to the regulations

Geneva Coleman- Appeal Failing Blood Spill Procedure
Ms. Geneva Coleman, a nail technician candidate, who appeared at last month’s Board meeting seeking an appeal on her examination, was advised to appear at the Board meeting so the Board could view the video of her taking the practical exam. Ms. Coleman failed to appear at the Board meeting. The Board indicated that it would not consider Ms. Coleman’s appeal, but may reconsider her appeal should she decide to petition the Board again.
Bridget Lewis-Appeal of Test Results

Ms. Bridget Lewis, a cosmetologist instructor with The Dorchester Career and Technology Center in Cambridge, who appeared at the November Board meeting, was invited to the Board meeting to address concerns she had with her student not passing the Board’s examination. The Board was advised that Ms. Lewis met with representatives of Prometric, the testing vendor who provides the testing services for the Board, and Prometric addressed her concerns. 
Hiring Inspector Supervisor
Assistant Executive Director Brian Logan advised the Board that interviews for the vacant Inspector Supervisor position were conducted last month and a candidate has been selected from the interviews. Mr. Logan advised that the position will hopefully be filled sometime in January of 2014.
Adjournment

There being no further business, a motion was made to adjourn the meeting; and the meeting was adjourned at 1:50 PM.
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